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4. Delegate authority to the Director of Mental Health or his designee to prepare, 

sign, and execute future Amendments to Contract No. 04-74032-000 for FY 
2004-2005 provided that: 1) approval of County Counsel and the Chief 
Administrative Officer or his designee is obtained prior to any such Amendment; 
and 2) the Director of Mental Health shall notify the Board of Supervisors of 
Agreement changes in writing within 30 days after execution of each 
Amendment. 

 
PURPOSE/JUSTIFICATION OF RECOMMENDED ACTIONS 
 
Board approval is requested to continue administration of Specialty Mental Health 
Services for Medi-Cal eligible residents of Los Angeles County as part of DMH’s Local 
Mental Health Plan (LMHP). 
 
Contract No. 03-73029-000, between the State of California and DMH, will terminate on 
June 30, 2004.  Contract No. 04-74032-000 shall provide funding for FY 2004-2005 for 
Specialty Mental Health Services for Medi-Cal eligible residents in Los Angeles County. 
 
Implementation of Strategic Plan Goals 
 
The recommended Board actions are consistent with the County's Organizational Goal 
#4, “Fiscal Responsibility” within the Countywide Strategic Plan.  Approval of these 
actions will provide for continued funding for Specialty Mental Health Services for FY 
2004-2005. 
 
FISCAL IMPACT/FINANCING 
 
There is no impact on net County cost.  The State Allocation is $67,456,432.  The FY 
2004-2005 Proposed Budget is overstated by $624,568, which will be addressed in the 
supplemental budget process. 
 
FACTS AND PROVISIONS/LEGAL REQUIREMENTS 
 
Participation in the State Medi-Cal Consolidation Program will continue to be funded by 
SGF dollars for professional services rendered by psychiatrists, psychologists, Licensed 
Clinical Social Workers, Marriage and Family Therapists, and Registered Nurses with 
master's degrees within their area of practice and for acute psychiatric hospital inpatient 
services with contracted Fee-For-Service (FFS) providers. 
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The Medi-Cal Consolidation Program continues to foster a closer working relationship 
and collaboration between departments, such as Probation and Children and Family 
Services, which utilize Specialty Mental Health Providers for professional and hospital 
inpatient services to children and adolescents eligible under Medi-Cal. 
 
SDMH has submitted an Agreement (see Attachment) for signature by the County of 
Los Angeles DMH.  It outlines the terms and conditions for continued funding and 
operations of the LMHP by Los Angeles County. 
 
The Chief Administrative Office, County Counsel and DMH’s Fiscal and Program 
Administrations have approved the proposed actions. 
 
CONTRACTING PROCESS 
 
State regulations require a contractual agreement between SDMH and County 
departments in order to continue funding the LMHP under the State Medi-Cal 
Consolidation Program.  The Agreement is entered in accordance with the provisions of 
Part 2.5 (commencing with Section 5775) of Division 5 of the Welfare and Institutions 
Code. 
 
IMPACT ON CURRENT SERVICES 
 
Renewal of this Agreement will provide continued funding to reimburse FFS mental 
health providers for Specialty Mental Health Services and contracted FFS hospital acute 
inpatient services provided to Los Angeles County's Medi-Cal beneficiaries. 
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